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Diary Dates  
 

Friday 21st September -  Last day of Term 3 -  2.15pm early dismissal  
Monday 8th October -  First day of Term 4  
Monday 8th October - Friday 12th October - Year 6 Canberra Camp 
Wednesday 17th -  Friday 19th October - Year 4 Somers Camp 
Tuesday 23rd  -  Wednesday 24th October -  5/6 Musical òSeussical Jró 

PRINCIPALõS COLUMN 
 

The Premierõs Reading Challenge for 2018 

concluded recently and I would like to 

congratulate all students who participated in this 

yearõs program and completed their reading 

targets. Participating in the Reading Challenge is 

a wonderful way to develop a love of literature 

and enjoy recreational reading. I would also like 

to thank our staff who have supported our 

students in their reading pursuits. I would also 

like to extend my thanks and appreciation to 

Miss McMillan for her work around this project, 

particularly around the data input and recording 

of studentsõ reading. She has also provided 

information to assist our students with their 

book choices. 
 

We look forward to receiving the certificates that 

recognise the achievements of our students and 

distributing them to the successful participants. 

An article compiled by Miss McMillan is included 

later in this newsletter. 
 

This has just been one of many activities and 

events that have contributed to the growth and 

development of our students across term 3, 

whether it be academically, socially or 

emotionally. Some of the others are listed below. 
 

Our year 3 students had a very successful camp 

at Phillip Island that enabled them to implement 

our school values in the wider community, as 

well as outdoor activities and experiences that 

enhanced their personal development and 

resilience, as well as develop skills in teamwork. 

Our year 2 students participated in their 

extended day last week which is a transition step 

towards attending the year 3 camp next year. 

Our year 2 children also attended Healesville 

Sanctuary earlier in the term as part of their 

experiential learning around their inquiry unit 

around Australian animals. 
 

The transition program for 2019 Preps has 

commenced late this term. Further detailed 

information will be distributed to new families, 

as well as our current families with Prep students 

commencing in 2019, early next term. 
 

With our third school term finishing tomorrow, 

we remind parents that students will be 

dismissed at the earlier time of 2:15pm. Parents 

need to make the necessary arrangements for 

their child/ren to be collected at this earlier time 

of 2:15pm. A whole school assembly will be 

conducted in our gymnasium, commencing at 

2:00pm, weather permitting. At the conclusion of 

this assembly, students will return to their 

learning space where they will be dismissed by 

their teacher. For parents who require care 

assistance due to this earlier dismissal time, our 

After School Care program will be operating 

from this earlier time. Please ensure you have 

made the necessary arrangements if you wish to 

use this service. Any inquiries may be directed to 

0438 559 017. 
 

Gary Norbury  

Principal  

 



Music by  

Stephen Flaherty 

Lyrics by 
Lynn Ahrens 

Book by Lynn Ahrens and Stephen Flaherty 

Co-Conceived by Lynn Ahrens, Stephen Flaherty and Eric Idle 

Based on the works of Dr. Seuss 
 

Licensed exclusively by Music Theatre International (Australasia). 

All performance materials supplied by Hal Leonard Australia. 

Tickets for our senior musical ĊSeussical JRċ are now on sale.  

Order forms were sent home with every child in grade 5 & 6 and put on Flexibuzz.       

If you would like to order tickets, please either send the form back or                    

call/visit the office.  

First round sale is a limit of 4 tickets per family. Please purchase your tickets ASAP to 

avoid disappointment. Second round sale begins Monday 15th of October if there are 

any remaining tickets.  

The performance dates are Tues 23rd - Wed 24th October at Cardinia Cultural Centre  

Adults $12 and Children $9  



Uniform Labelling 
 

 Is your child wearing their own uniform? 
  

Please ensure that all clothing items are labelled clearly. Children quite often put on a jumper    
belonging to someone else.   

 

Show your child where you have named their clothing, so they know to look for their name      
before putting an item of clothing on or in their bag to take home.  

 

Remember that the washing machine removes names slowly over time so check occasionally to 
make sure the name is still visible.  

 

If your child comes home with someone else's clothing item please return it to the school the 
next day. 

 

 

Canteen for Term 4 will 
commence on  

Tuesday 9th October. 



 

Hats 
 
 

Hats are part of our school uniform in Term 4. 
 

It is strongly recommended that all students have 
their hats on when they play at recess and lunch 
time out in the yard. Please remember to label your 

hats too! 
 

Please put them on! 

ICY POLE FRIDAYS 
 

  Just a reminder we sell  
lemonade icy poles at lunch time on Fridays 

during term 4. 
 

They are $1.20 each and can be purchased 
from the canteen.  

Congratulations to all the Prep, Year 1 and Year 2  

students who completed the Victorian Premiersô Reading  

Challenge in their classrooms. 
 

A special mention to these 25 Year 3-6 students who          

accomplished it by themselves:  

Grade 6 ï Flynn Collings, Vinudi Rathnayaka,  

Alex Payne and Anvi Sharma. 

Grade 5 ï Dona Thoppil, Zara Collings, Belle Fogarty,  

Tz-Hsin Huang and Addison Stone. 

Grade 4 ï Link Findlay, Shaivi Nalla, Ruchira Chivukula, Amy Nguyen,             

Caleb Assenso, Esha Mansoor, Myla Fedhi, Nathara Gunatilaka, Rejoice James,     

Tia Marinic, Abigael Donoghue and Annabelle Ross. 

Grade 3 ï Nina Collings, Abby Collings, Shuao Tan and Nathan Meesala. 



 

Lions Club Public Speaking Competition 
 

hƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ мпǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ ŦƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ t[t{ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳō WǳƴƛƻǊ tǳōƭƛŎ 
{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ŀǘ [ƛƭȅ tƻƴŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ƛƴ tŀƪŜƴƘŀƳΦ 9Ƴƛƭȅ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴ 
ŦǊƻƳ оa ŀƴŘ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ŦǊƻƳ п5 ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ оκп ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ  

ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴΦ IŀƛƭŜȅ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ сI ŀƴŘ 9ƳŜƭŘŀ CƻƎŀǊǘȅ ŦǊƻƳ с9 ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ рκс ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  

/ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ŀǎ ǎŎƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ ǇƻƛƴǘǎΦ hǳǊ ƧǳŘƎŜǎ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ aƛƪŜ CŜǊŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
[ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōΣ aǊǎ YǊǎǘŜǾǎƪƛΣ aǊ {Ŝǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ aǊǎ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ оκп ǘƻǇƛŎ ǿŀǎ άƳȅ  
CŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ tƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ Ƴȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŦƻǊ о ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ рκс ǘƻǇƛŎ 
ǿŀǎ ά¢ǊŀǾŜƭ DǳƛŘŜΤ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŬƴŘ ŀǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ ƛǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜέΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
/ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴΣ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǎǇƻƪŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿŜƭƭΦ 9Ƴƛƭȅ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ оǊŘΣ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ пǘƘΦ 9ƳŜƭŘŀ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ 
оǊŘ ŀƴŘ IŀƛƭŜȅ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ пǘƘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ aǊǎ YǊǎǘŜǾǎƪƛ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ 

ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǳǎΦ 
 

9ƳŜƭŘŀ ŀƴŘ IŀƛƭŜȅ 
 

 

 


